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The Southern Illinois Mustang Times 

OWNERSHIP NOT ESSENTIAL…………….ENTHUSIASM IS!!!!!!!!!!! 

 

December 2016 meeting minutes  

  

Christmas party at Kendal Hill Park                                                              

 
 
 

 Great food by Fema’s 
Everyone brought their favorate desert 

Food and monatary donations collected for the Hope Center 
Heidi read the Wright family story for our ornament exchange 

Awards ceremony and lots of pictures 
Thank You to Judy for planing and decorating for the party 

 
 
 

 

Visit our website: http://soilmustang.org/ 

 
The next Meeting will be held on Jan 10, at Franks Restaurant                                                     

132 Macarthur, Cottage Hills at 6PM. 
 

Southern Illinois 

Mustang 

Association 

Club Officers: 
Steve Strickell – 
 President  
    Phone:  618-975-1707 
    Email:  
feponyman@yahoo.com 
Ron Kinder – 
 Vice President 
    Phone: 618-656-5669 
    Email: 
mustang2@madisontelco.com  
Judy Schwallenstecker –  
Treasurer 
   Phone:  618-406-2248 
   Email: 
judyollie@royell.org 
Kim Strickell –  
MCA Director 
   Phone:  618-975-1707 
   Email: 
whiteduv65@aol.com  
Don Sloan – 
 Publicity 
   Phone:  618-259-2940 
Fred Obrock– 
 Correspondence 
   Phone:  314-517-1167 
   Email:  
fredobrock@gmail.com  
Dodie Brewer –  
Secretary   
   Phone:  618-540-6266 
   Email:  
dodebrew@gmail.com  
Theresa Vinson – 
 Newsletter Editor 
   Phone:  618-920-0317 
   Email: 
jtvinson@hotmail.com 
  

January 2017 

 

http://soilmustang.org/
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=E331F5EA377666159A2B329CA9A6BF2DD421B8F5&selectedIndex=0&ccid=7WlCD6qF&simid=608034956156406088&thid=OIP.Med69420faa85d16b1d9d9c7e826c753fo0
mailto:Brooksfarm65@yahoo.com
mailto:mustang2@madisontelco.com
mailto:judyollie@royell.org
mailto:whiteduv65@aol.com
mailto:fredobrock@gmail.com
mailto:dodebrew@gmail.com
mailto:cokemach1@gmail.com
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Christmas Party Dec 4 Kendall Hill Park 
2016 Club Member of the Year            2016 Club Appreciation Member of the year 

 
2017 Officers 
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January  Birthdays: 

Happy Birthday!!! 

Tonya  Obrock                    Jan 3 

Judy Schwallenstecker    Jan 6 

Larry Roseberry              Jan 7 

Heidi Todd                         Jan 10 

Ollie Schwallenstecker    Jan 10 

Marilyn Kell                       Jan 13 

Tom Luebbers                  Jan 16 
Joyce Brungardt               Jan 17 
Ron Kinder                        Jan 18 
Chris Cokenour                Jan 20 
Kelly Bachman                 Jan 23 
Bill Meyers                       Jan 24 
Cheryl Martinez              Jan 26 
Cheryl Steffey                  Jan 29 
Ken Stange                       Jan 30 
 
 
 

January Anniversaries:  

Joe & Janet Phillips             Jan 27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Southern Illinois 

Mustang 

Association 

 
Upcoming Events: 

 
Jan 10, 2017 
SIMA Monthly Meeting            
6 PM at Frank’s 
Restaurant, 

132 West 
Macarthur Drive, 
Cottage Hills, IL  
62018 
Phone –  
618-258-8440 

 

 

For other events in the 
St. Louis, check out the 
Lakers Car Club event 
listing at the following 
link: 
 
http://clubs.hemmings.
com/lakerscarclub/ 
 

 

http://clubs.hemmings.com/lakerscarclub/
http://clubs.hemmings.com/lakerscarclub/


  
       
 
 

SIMA Newsletter-January 2017  Page 4 
 

The Southern Illinois Mustang Times 

OWNERSHIP NOT ESSENTIAL…………….ENTHUSIASM IS!!!!!!!!!!! 

 
Note from the President 

The State of the Corral 
 
First, let me start out by wishing each and every one of you a Happy New Year! 
 
Being this is my second "State of the Corral" address, we must begin by looking back at last year 
to see what we can improve on this year.  Unlike other elected officials, I can clearly state that 
your club dues are not going up. 
 
Last year the Mustang's Birthday (April 17) as National Mustang Day, where we cruised from Alton 
to Jerseyville to Pere Marquette and then to Maryville, where a great time was had by all, even 
the Chevy Club at Pere Marquette that we handed out National Mustang Day stickers to.  Our goal 
this year is to a least have one more car join us and maybe cruise somewhere where we'll get more 
attention (eyes on Mustangs). 
 
In July we hosted our 39th Annual Mustang & Ford car show at Robert's Ford.  With the weather 
being in our favor, out publicity getting out to more and more people/shows, by day’s end we had 
172 cars/trucks on the show field.  We must commend all club members that were present that day so 
we could accommodate so many people and cars.  Our tally room worked out great and we were ready 
to hand out awards within half an hour of receiving the last judging sheet. 
 
Two things that we need to work on our show this year are as follows: 1/ Runners--The President of 
the Corvette club was collecting the finished judging sheets from his judging groups and then 
having to bring them inside to the runners at the concession stand.  We need our runner to go to 
him out in the judging field!  I'm telling you, the man walked more than anyone there, so I think 
we can do better this year.  2/ "Best of Show" is the car that totals the most judging points, 
whereas Concours cars can get an extra 50 point, making it unfair for someone who doesn't have a 
Concours car to win the coveted "Best of Show" award.  So this year’s Show Committee decided that 
the top point leader in all classes (the first 3 sections on the judging sheet) would be declared 
the "Best of Show", being Concours cars already have a class of their own. 
 
One final point on our car show--our lime green shirts (thank you George) worked great, as I saw a 
lot of people finding a club member if they had a question.  Our goal again this year should be to 
plan for 110-130 we usually get and hope for another great turnout.  I have heard through the 
grapevine already that more "Concours" class cars are expected to come to this year’s show. 
 
In September the club cruised to Casey, IL to see the world's largest attractions and for some to 
attend the Popcorn Festival & Car Show.  I don't know who had more fun, the guys at the car show 
or the gals at the craft fair. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjmlrHk7_PLAhUqv4MKHYYfAeUQjRwIBw&url=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/164733298843841337/&bvm=bv.118443451,d.amc&psig=AFQjCNGng3Koz7mAdqaTYs2itdLapTLeLw&ust=1459821087689852
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In early October we cruised to Mt. Vernon to Lincoln Nation's and later that month all met at Jeff 
and Theresa's for a bonfire and potluck. 
 
In December, we all met for our annual Christmas Party where Jerry Varble was awarded "Club Member 
of the Year" and Larry Roseberry for "Club Appreciation Member of the Year", and a plaque was 
awarded to Jeff and Theresa for having their bonfire every year. 
 
With the money on hand and those generated from the car show and by your vote we spent $2,200 to 
update our web site, which was sorely needed.  Within the next few months we will have four people 
trained on keeping it updated so we won’t have to go thru this expense again in the near future.  
Also thanks to Fred, we have a club site on Facebook.  It was a great year for 2016, now this is 
what I propose for 2017: 
 
1.  At January's meeting we must discuss our clubs insurance needs.  This is not show insurance, 
but any club function insurance (cruises, meetings, bonfires, etc..)  We normally use Heacock 
Classic thru MCA which at our minimum we pay $350 for $1 Million in coverage.  Fred (our 
correspondence person) received a packet from the Assn. of Classic Enthusiasts, who offer us 
better coverage for $250 we get $4 Million in coverage.  We must decide which one of the two we 
would like as both are due by the end of January. 
 
2. Legendary Mustang Sanctuary's Cruise-in at Bethalto Airport.  There show last year was a flop.  
There were more vendors than cars.  As a club charity, we need to do more to help them out.  A 
committee (Kim, Janet, and Don) was formed to go out and talk to Legendary to find a date so that 
it could be better promoted and have a better turn out this year, thus raising more money for the 
plight of these horses.  We have yet to hear from the committee.  Legendary Mustang Sanctuary has 
been asked to include our club logo on their web sites "sponsors page", and any and all signage 
(banners) showing sponsors in the future.  This was agreed to by Legendary. 
 
3. Hope Food Pantry.  This charity we give to in July (from our car show) and at Christmas time.  
My point is, are people only in need of food in July and December?  I suggest we have someone 
contact the Hope Center and see when their lowest donation months are.  That way our contributions 
will have a greater impact/help for their needs. 
 
4.  History Committee.  When we voted for a brick to be placed in front of the National Mustang 
Museum, it was brought to our attention that the club had forgotten about our founding.  A 
committee was formed (Bill, Jerry and Larry) to gather our clubs history.  We are waiting for our 
report.  In response to some of those questions, the Show Committee has changed the "Best of Show" 
trophy to the "Founder's Trophy".  Small steps, but as long as we move forward we must also 
remember our past as 2017 represents our 40th year. 
 
5.  Friday evening/Saturday morning cruise-ins.  In the old days this club used to have local 
cruise-ins to show people we are here.  Therefore, we had a banner with our club name and logo 
made up and I would like to see a group of club members on a Friday evening/Saturday morning pull 
up some place for an impromptu cruise-in maybe once a month.  These places could be show sponsors 
from years past or maybe somewhere else, that might turn into a show sponsor.  The idea is to get 
the word out and attract new members.  Remember, we're not only a Mustang club, but a Ford club as 
well. 
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6.  40th Mustang/Ford Show and Robert's 50th as a Ford dealership.  Our show should be extra 
special this year being double anniversaries.  But the show committee can't do everything!  We 
will have sponsorship forms at January's meeting.  Most businesses set their charity/give-a ways 
up in the January-February time period.  By May or June when we're hounding for door prizes or 
sponsorships, they've been hit up by every car club around.  Remember, it doesn't have to be a car 
related business but can be anything from a 2-4-1 dinner special, half off ice-cream cones on 
Wednesday's or coupons from your favorite do-dad store, haircut salon or anywhere.  Please start 
now!  Kim and I do one big Wal-Mart run every week, starting January 1st, we pickup one door prize 
a week for the show, by show time in July that's close to 25-30 door prizes.  I would rather have 
too many door prizes then run out and some don't get any. 
 
Lastly, after a year and a half of asking for the club's by-laws, Jack found a copy and gave one 
to me.  If anyone would like a copy, just let me know and I'll get you one to.  So come January's 
meeting, Dodie, our club secretary will read "the minutes of our last meeting", instead of just 
taking a vote as published in the club's news letter. 
 
I look forward to 2017, and know that with your input and help we will show growth, more 
fellowship, and more presence in the community and more nights in the garage with our other club 
members helping us work on our cars.  Mostly, as always, I hope to see you all at the next 
meeting---Steve 
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Jerry’s car  
 

Best of Show Grand Champion Car 
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 Market Place: 
 

 
If you have any cars or parts you would like to list, 

just send ‘em in.  We’ll get your ad posted in the next 

month’s newsletter. 
 
 

Club Pics and Newsletter additions! 

 

If you have any pics of your cars, friends’ cars, project details or just general car stories you’d like to share 
……….. send ‘em to the newsletter at email:  jtvinson@hotmail.com !  If you are looking for parts or a new 
project, let us know and we’ll put it in.  Or, if you have to clear out parts or projects you can’t get to, we’ll post 
that, too.  We’d love to add things to the newsletter that would show what shows or cruises our members are 
attending, what projects you are working on, etc.  Just send them by the first of the month and we’ll try to get 
them in that month’s newsletter. 
Thanks for your support!!!!!!!!!!! 
 
 
 

Please send any Birthday or Anniversary information, I may have missed. The 
membership list has several blank dates.  Thanks! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:email:%20%20jtvinson@hotmail.com
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         Name   
 

D.O.B.   

         Partner Name   
 

D.O.B.   

         Wedding Anniversary Date       
  

         Address   

         City   
 

State   
 

Zip   

         Phone   
 

E-mail   
 

         Mustang Club of America Membership #   
 

         List Your Mustang/Fords with Brief Description 
       

           

           

           

         List Club Activities you would like to participate in:  
      

           

 
Send this completed application along with $20.00 to: 

  

   
Judy Schwallenstecker 

   

   
2900 Huette Road, 

   

   

Bunker Hill, IL  62014 
Club meetings the second 
Tuesday of every month.  

     


